
Student Tech Fee Council 
Minutes 

April 22nd, 2021 
Via Microsoft Teams @1pm 

 
 
Present: Bea Padilla, Christian Castilleja, Ashley-Sue Vizguerra, Lachlan Keenan, 
Dylan Samson, Gerard Hogan, Joey Vossenhuhl, Ginny Tomlinson 
Absent: Yessica Baramuli, Chris Schedler, Michael Berge 
Guests: Vicki Sannuto  
Minutes: Bea Padilla  
  
Call to order 
The meeting was called to order at 1:01 pm by the chair, Christian Castilleja.  
 
 
Tech Fee Request- Vicki Sannuto: Career Services: $44,000 for software 
 
Vicki is requesting two types of technology. The first is software for the Wildcat Career 
Network, it was initially $20k per year, but it is now 15K. Career Services have been 
using this software for years and it has worked great. The second is for software for a 
program called Career Plus, this costs 24k for 6 career fairs. This has a mobile app 
where students can connect with employers and set up meetings. Due to covid, the 
department lost out on money from career fairs and do not have the funds to support 
these two programs for the upcoming year, however, they hope to take over the funding 
again once things get back to normal. Vicki is going to email Bea usage statistics and a 
PowerPoint that did not load during the meeting. The council will vote on this request 
once they receive that information. The total for both technologies is 39k, Vicki did not 
specify which software was more important, but indicated she would be grateful to have 
either funded.  
 
Tech Fee Request- Chad Schone: Multimodal: 40 chrome books 
 
The multimodal department would like to have 40 chrome books to distribute among the 
centers. All of the centers have the wireless internet capabilities to support the chrome 
books, but Des Moines might be an issue. Stacy is checking with the networks team to 
double check.  
 

MOTION: To give Multimodal 40 chrome books to distribute to the campus centers. 
MADE BY: Lachlan Keenan. SECOND: Ashley-Sue Vizgueraa. VOTE: All in favor, 
motion carries. 

 
Survey Questions for Students  
The survey has been approved. Bea will send the email with the survey link to Greg to 
get official approval so the survey can be sent out by the ASCWU email.  



Other 
Bea sent an email to Tricia Rebel regarding Resnet in the residence halls, we are waiting on a 
request. Ginny said they contacted her to get quotes on what they need, the council should 
expect a request soon.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Voting          Non-Voting     
Michael Berge        Ginny Tomlinson 
Christian Castilleja         Bea Padilla  
Ashley-Sue Vizguerra  
Gerard Hogan 
Chris Schedler 
Lachlan Keenan  
Yessica Baramuli 
Joey Vossenkuhl 
Dylan Samson 
 
 


